BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

Tuesday, November 27, 2007
      Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Public Library, 61 Burrell Street, Swampscott, Mass.  Chairman Adam P. Forman opened the meeting at 7:30P.M.       
Attendance: Chairman, Adam P. Forman, Vice Chairman Anthony A. Scibelli, Selectmen Marc R. Paster, Jill G. Sullivan, Eric A. Walker Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor. 
Open Session & Discussion:

Representative Douglas Petersen attended the meeting to thank the Board of Selectmen, Swampscott’s residents and the entire community.  

Public Hearing: 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Walker to open public hearing on application of 980 Paradise Road, for Earth Removal Permit for July 1, 2007 through June 30, 2008 seconded by Selectman Sullivan. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to close public hearing seconded by Selectman Walker. 

The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Scibelli to approve the application above with the following documentation to be added to permit, Hold Harmless Agreement and Certificate of Liability  Insurance  seconded by Selectman Walker.
Appointment:
Upon the recommendation of the Town Administrator, the Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to appoint Donna Champagne O’Keefe as Municipal Hearing Officer seconded by Selectman Walker. 
Upon the recommendation of the Town Administrator, the Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to appoint Sue Duplin as Swampscott Town Clerk seconded by Selectman Scibelli. 

 Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Scibelli to approve meeting minutes from November 13, 2007 seconded by Selectman Walker.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve invoice for Kopelman & Paige, P.C invoice in the amount of $775.00 for services through September 30, 2007 seconded by Selectman Scibelli.
DISCUSSION:
An open dialogue took place with The Board of Selectmen, Patricia Ryan, Managing Agent for the Glen, Summit Estates, and Crown Pointe and its residents regarding their request for trash removal from the Town. 
The Board felt at this time due to Budget restraints that the Town would not be able to support this request. 
After a lengthily discussion the Board of Selectmen voted on a motion by Selectman Walker to not approve the above request for the Town to pick up trash services for The Glenn , Summit Estates and Crowne Pointe seconded by Selectman Scibelli. 

Selectmen Paster voted against this motion. 
Selectman Walker spoke on “ No  Discharge Area “ which he was present during a informational seminar held in Nahant on  the possibility of  banning discharge of all wastewater from boats and ships whether treated or non treated . Selectman Walker will participate in these discussions and report back to the Board with further information. 
Selectman Forman spoke on his plan to invite Senator Thomas McGee to attend a future meeting of the Board of Selectmen. 

TOWN ADMINITSRATOR’S REPORT:
Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on the following items:

· Budget update. 
SELECTMEN’S TIME:

Selectman Sullivan reminded all resident that the new High School Gym would be holding its grand opening Friday, November 28, 20007.
Selectman Paster wanted to let the residents know that he does not supportive an override. Mr. Paster is asking all Departments Heads to try and work within theirs means when requesting funding. 
Selectman Forman is not in favor of an override for this budget but should discuss the possibility in the next fiscal year. 

Selectman Scibelli commented on what a wonderful Veterans Ceremony was here in Town. Mr. Scibelli is not in favor of an override for this year’s budget and should only be considered as a last resort. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Walker adjourn meeting at 9:45P.M.  seconded by Selectman Sullivan.
Attest:

Maureen Shultz, Administrative Assistant
